

#### **4 Seasons Recreation Club Meeting Minutes**

**June 5<sup>th</sup>, 2021**

Meeting called to order by President Chuck at 10am.

**Secretary's Minutes** were presented by Jenn P. Minutes accepted on a Gary C/Bill W motion.

**Treasurer's Report** were presented by Leah. Report accepted on a Bill W/Colleen motion.

#### **Bills and Correspondence:**

Mike P presented bills for groomer and shop supplies. Al S presented bills for the website domain registry and for a garage door opener. Motion made by Loen/Doris to pay these bills. Motion accepted.

#### **Membership:**

Membership Director Betti presented our new members. Welcome to Angela Elwell, Tim and Mary McConaughy, Scott and Tamie Klopich, Dean and Kim Zakostecky and to Corporate members Wascott Coffee and Cones and Sportsman. Welcome!!

Betti sent out email reminders to members regarding membership dues being due in June. Betti shared that we have 195 members and 20 corporate sponsors.

#### **Old Business:**

*Trail Report* - Trails are in great shape – Gary C. and Bill W. There were discussions on rough areas of trail areas we are not responsible for. Bill W introduced Gary Bennett as one of our new groomer operators. Thank you Gary B and Bill W.

*Cameras* – no update.

*Accountant progress* – no update.

*Road Clean-up* - Thank you to the 6 people who volunteered their time for this task.

*Open House* – Doris thanked all of the volunteers who helped out and made the event a success. We did very well with clothing sales as well as food sales. 1 membership was added.

*Thank – You* - Chuck wanted to extend a huge Thank You to Dennis Pagac for doing some welding repairs on the equipment. This is very much appreciated.

#### **New Business:**

*Trail Funding* -There was a discussion and explanation of how and for what we receive trail funding for, when we receive, etc.

*Grooming* - There was discussion on how much to groom at this time. Groomers will communicate and decide.

*Gate Damage* - There was discussion on the damaged gates on a land owners property. If you see suspicious activity, active damage, can take pictures of culprits please send pics/info to the DNR and/or Al S. If you see it, report it.

*Signs* – Chuck will be ordering signage for the new sections of trails we will be taking over in July.

*Groomer Operator Meeting* - This will follow our meeting today.

*Ceiling Fan* - We still need a ceiling fan for the meeting room. All took the remaining Menard's rebate certificates to get this purchased.

#### **Event Coordinator:**

*Meat Raffle* today at 2pm – Viewpoint. Next meat raffle is June 19<sup>th</sup>. Please let Doris or a board member know if you are able to work any meat raffle at anytime. We need volunteers please.

*June 12<sup>th</sup> is our Summer Ride.* Leaving the ball field at 10am and heading to Moose Junction. We will have a hotdog, chips and goodies lunch at Lewis Park.

*June 19 is the Fire Station Open House.*

*Food and Fun* – Discussion on ordering printed pop-up canopies for Food and a Fun to clearly identify the ticket booth. Discussion on ordering banners with new logos. There was discussion on the food and the beer order for this year. We will not have taps this year, we will be selling cans. There was discussion on food prices for this year as the cost of everything has gone up since last year. There was discussion on games for this year as well.

Doris asked that we have breaker #3 repaired before the event to avoid popping breakers. Chuck will get someone in to fix this.

Doris asks that member please gather raffle and door prizes for Food and Fun. Thank you.

Food and Fun Raffle tickets – orange tickets. They are going fast and expected to sell out very soon. We suggest that you do not wait to purchase yours!

Chuck asked for a volunteer to go to Northern Tool to pick up so items needed. Bill W agreed to take care of this. Thank you Bill!

**Other New Business:**

There was a discussion on creating articles for magazines reflecting our organization, our members and are corporate sponsors. Dryden Wire was discussed.

Gary C. brought up planning an old fashioned barn dance.

Meeting was adjourned on a Loren / Chuck motion.

Next meeting is July 10<sup>th</sup>, 2021

Secretary's minutes are respectfully submitted on June 20, 2021 - Jenn Pritchard , Secretary.